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Eurobodalla Dressage Club 
GENERAL MEETING 
Held on 12th February 2019 at the Moruya Golf Club, Moruya  

 

 

Meeting opened at 6.35 pm 

 

Attendance: Sue Berry, Megan Gandy, Cathy Smith, Lesley Whale, Irene Adams, Jenny Andrews, Hetty Munda,   

 

Apologies: Di Walker  
  

  ACTION BY 

1. Minutes from the General Meeting of  13
th

 November were tabled: 

 

Moved by  Jenny Andrews that the Minutes be accepted.  

Seconded: Irene Adams  

Carried: All 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 

 

Irene Adams tabled the Treasurer’s Report which showed a balance of $10,338.79.  This did not 

include an account received from Webhive, our website technical support.  This was for removing 

the logo of Eurobodalla Toyota.   Hetty also requested that she be reimbursed for a new printer 

cartridge which she had to order, costing $89.00   

 

Moved by Cathy Smith that the Treasurer’s Report be accepted and that all outstanding accounts be 

approved for payment. 

 

Seconded: Megan Gandy 

Carried: All 
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3. 

 

Correspondence  In: 

 

 Email from Sue Cunningham advising that she will be holding a seminar at Cobargo Showground, 

on Saturday 23
rd  

March  commencing at 6.30 pm, detailing the New Rules and Tests.  This Seminar 

is expected to run for about 3 hours.  

 

 Email from Mary Houghton, Administration Secretary, Dressage NSW.  Message from Lesley 

Sullivan of the EADJC (EA Dressage Judges Committee) regarding the “use of the voice”. 

 

“You are already probably aware there is now a minus 2 marks by the judge/s that hear a rider 

using their voice.  This -2 mark is deducted from the mark that would have been given for the 

movement.  The best way to handle it is for the judge to give the mark for the movement then cross 

that out and note the new mark with the 2 marks deducted – eg. 7 cross it out and then put a 5.  

Need to comment “use of voice” in the comments column so the rider knows why they got a low 

mark”. 

 

 Email from EA regarding FEI Age Limit Rule to be replaced with Competency Based Evaluation 

System.   

 

 Email from Natasha Bilac of Nominate re Live Scoring.  This is very interesting but we will wait 

and see how other Clubs deal with this new technology. 

 

 Newsletter  from Bruce Farrar, EA. 

 

 Email from Mary Houghton, DNSW, advising that updates to the Dressage Scoring suite now 

available. 

 

 Email from Babette Kelly of Equine Performance Registry.  They are promoters of horse events.  

We are not interested at this stage. 

 

Moved by: Cathy Smith that Correspondence In be accepted. 

Seconded: Sue Berry 

Carried: All 
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4. Matters arising from February Minutes: 

 

 Email from Pamela Bice regarding Funding open for grassroots regional events.  The first lot closed 

in mid November but the second round will be opening in March.  The Committee needs to decide 

what we need to purchase or how we wish to use these funds, e.g. training/coaching clinic. 

 

 Judge’s clinic – being further investigated.   

 

 Name badges – Di will purchase another six badges. 

 

 2019 Dressage NSW Calendar – link has been placed on our website as this Calendar is 

often being updated. 

 

  

 
 

Grants 
 
 
 

Judge’s Clinic 
 
 

Name Badges 
 
 

DNSW 
Calendar 

 
 

C’tee 
 
 
 

HM 
 
 

DW 
 
 

HM 

5. New Business: 

 

 The Committee discussed the 4-Club Challenge and it was decided that any participants who 

enter our Club Challenge with Day membership (cost of $10) would need to complete a form 

as we would not put up Day Membership on Global.  Hetty to create this form. 

 

 Cathy Smith advised that we would have an “A” level and two “E” level judges for our 

March competition.  Having an “A” level judge allows us to run Open Competitive classes.  

Huge thank you to Cathy for her tremendous efforts in obtaining judges. 

 

Moved by:  Jenny Andrews that New Business be accepted. 

Seconded:  Hetty Munda 

Carried:  All 

 

 
 
 

4-Club 
Challenge 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

HM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Next Meeting: 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 12
th

 March 2019 at the Moruya Golf Club, Moruya 

commencing at 6.30 pm.     Meeting closed at 7.30 pm. 

 

  

 


